

Lifeforte International High School

27th March, 2009

NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS/GUARDIANS

Dear Sir/Madam,

We are deeply thankful to God for His ever present help, abundant mercies and faithfulness throughout this term. To God be the glory, great things He has done!

PROGRESS REPORT

The Bloom term report for your child/ward is enclosed. We encourage parents/guardians to review the report with their child/ward as this will complement the school's effort in helping them optimize their innate potentials and ultimately fulfill their destiny.

RESUMPTION

Students are expected back in school on Saturday, April 18th 2009. The school management enjoins parents and guardians to help reinforce management stand on punctuality and adherence to resumption dates.

ENTRANCE AND TRANSFER EXAMINATIONS

The school's entrance and transfer examinations were conducted on Saturday, 21st March, 2009 in Lagos, Abuja, Port-Harcourt and Ibadan, We are thankful to the Lord for His overwhelming presence at all the centres manifest in the highly impressive turn out of prospective parents and candidates as well as the smooth and timely conduct of the examinations. The examination was highly competitive with a long waiting list of students eagerly expecting admission. We are particularly thankful to God for the goodwill and favor enjoyed by the school throughout the nation and abroad.

The entrance examination for candidates in the UK is scheduled for Saturday, 4th April, 2009 and we trust God for yet another fruitful selection process.

CEO: Mrs. Sarah Johnson

EXTERNAL EXAMINATIONS AND EXTENSION CLASSES

The extension program commences on Monday, March 30th 2009 to prepare students comprehensively for the external examinations:

- (i) Grade 9:
 - (a) Cambridge checkpoint May/June 2009
 - (b) NECO JSCE May/June 2009
- (ii) Grade 11

Cambridge O/L May June 2009

- (iii) Grade 12.
 - (a) JAMB April 2009
 - (b) WASSCE April/May 2009
 - (c) Cambridge O/L May/June 2009
- (iv) A Level: Cambridge A/L May/June 2009

This period of intensive topic-by-topic drills, teaching and assessments is designed to give students a very precise idea of their state of preparedness as well as strengthen possible areas of weakness so they are fully motivated, well prepared and confident in the grace of God as they sit for these exams.

CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

Although the spice of co-curricular activities was evident throughout the term, the highlight of the second half-term was no doubt the kaleidoscope of colours tagged "International Day".

This uniquely exciting, highly creative and fascinating pet project of the outgoing set of prefects took place on the day before vacation and featured each grade representing specific countries that included China, Egypt, France, India, Italy and Nigeria! Creativity, ingenuity, fantastic team work and close collaboration from our wonderful parents were on palpable display as the grades set out to depict 'their' history and culture through power-point presentations, exhibitions, dressing, songs and dance. The French pantomime,, Indian wedding ceremony, 'One Nigeria' dance show, Romeo and Juliet drama, Chinese warlords and the Egyptian princess' dance left an indelible mark in the minds of all present. The coveted first place position went to Italy, represented by Grade 10 students while the second and third positions went to China (Grade 11) and Nigeria (Grade7&Pre-High) respectively. It was another forum for team work, healthy competition and out-of-classroom learning for all our students.

GENERAL

The School will be organizing a Water baptismal service for all students who have not had the privilege of this important ceremony in the third term. Interested parents should please signify their intention to have their children participate upon resumption.

Parents/guardians are encouraged not to relent in monitoring their children's prayer lives, bible reading and communion with the Holy Spirit. We also enjoin parents to censor what they listen to, watch and read.

PAYMENT OF OUTSTANDING BILLS

We appreciate parents who have paid their children's fees up to date. We encourage other parents to do so on or before resumption.

We wish our dear parents a wonderful Easter 2009 with its attendant resurrection power and glory in every area of your lives.

God bless you all.

Grace Aina

PRINCIPAL